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 Aids Day On 01/12/2022

 A 4 week Campaign on Gender Equality

 Mathematics Day On 22/12/2022

 Freshers Day Celebrations On 30/12/2022









AIDS Day was celebrated with great enthusiasm in our college under the
leadership of the Red Ribbon Club (RRC) coordinator, P.V. Ramana
Reddy,Dr.B.Mallikarjuna Raju and other dedicated staff members. The aim of
the event was to raise awareness about HIV/AIDS among the students and
promote a sense of social responsibility

.

The day commenced with an impactful awareness rally that was initiated by
our esteemed Principal, Dr. M. Ravi Kumar, and supported by the Municipal
Commissioner of Yerraguntla, P. Jagannadham, along with other municipal
staff members. The rally traversed through the streets of Yerraguntla,
spreading the message of prevention, compassion, and support for those
affected by HIV/AIDS.



Various competitions were organized to engage students and encourage them
to actively participate in the awareness campaign. Essay writing and poster
competitions were held, allowing students to express their thoughts and
creativity on the topic of HIV/AIDS. These competitions helped in fostering a
better understanding of the disease and its impact on individuals and society.

Additionally, a blood group detection camp was set up, where students and
staff members voluntarily participated to determine their blood types. This
activity aimed to promote the significance of blood donation and encourage
individuals to become potential donors for those in need.

The collective efforts of the RRC coordinator, P.V. Ramana Reddy, the college
staff, Principal Dr. M. Ravi Kumar, Municipal Commissioner P. Jagannadham,
and other municipal staff members made the AIDS Day celebration a
resounding success. Through the various activities, the event effectively
conveyed the importance of awareness, prevention, and support in combating
the HIV/AIDS epidemic.

Overall, the AIDS Day celebration in our college was a powerful initiative that
contributed significantly to spreading awareness and creating a compassionate
and informed community. It served as a reminder to everyone that collective
efforts and education are vital in eradicating the stigma surrounding HIV/AIDS
and supporting those affected by the disease.



An Awareness Programme on Gender-Based Violence from 25th November 2022
to 23rd December 2022

An awareness programme on gender-based violence was organized by Dr. C. Sree
Vijaya Durga and K.R. Bhagavathi, in collaboration with the educational
institution where they are associated. The campaign aimed to educate the
community about the various forms of gender-based violence and promote
gender equality. The programme spanned four weeks, with each week focusing
on different aspects of gender-based violence.





Week 1: Gender Discrimination
The first week of the campaign focused on gender discrimination, highlighting the
importance of gender equality in society. The session was addressed by Dr. C.
Rammohana Reddy, the IQAC Coordinator, and L. Sivarami Reddy, a Lecturer in
Mathematics. They discussed the prevalence of gender discrimination in various
spheres of life, including education, employment, and social interactions. The
speakers emphasized the need to challenge societal norms and stereotypes that
perpetuate gender inequality.













week 2: Child Marriages
During the second week, the programme shed light on the issue of child
marriages, which is a form of gender-based violence affecting young girls. Dr. G.
V. Lokeswara Reddy, a Lecturer in Physics, and G. Eswara Reddy, the Vice
Principal, addressed this session. They highlighted the harmful effects of child
marriages on the physical, mental, and emotional well-being of girls. The
speakers also emphasized the legal consequences of child marriages and the
importance of ensuring a safe and nurturing environment for children.

Week 3: Protection of Children from Sexual Offenses (POCSO)
The third week of the campaign focused on the Protection of Children from
Sexual Offenses (POCSO) Act. This session was addressed by women and child
welfare assistants from the local ward sachivalayam. They provided information
about the legal provisions and support systems available for survivors of child
sexual abuse. The speakers also emphasized the significance of creating a safe
environment for children and the role of the community in preventing and
addressing such offenses.



Week 4: Domestic Violence
The final week of the programme addressed the issue of domestic violence,
which affects individuals of all genders. Dr. B. Mallikarjuna Raju, a Lecturer in
Telugu, conducted this session. He discussed the various forms of domestic
violence, including physical, emotional, and financial abuse. The session
highlighted the importance of recognizing the signs of domestic violence, seeking
help, and supporting survivors.

Student Activities:
Throughout the campaign, students actively participated in essay writing,
elocution, and poster-making competitions. These activities provided them with
a platform to express their thoughts on gender-based violence and promote
awareness among their peers and the wider community. The participants
showcased their creativity and understanding of the issues through their
submissions.

The awareness programme on gender-based violence organized by
Dr. C. Sree Vijaya Durga and K.R. Bhagavathi was successful in spreading
awareness about various forms of violence and discrimination. The sessions
conducted by expert speakers from different fields provided valuable insights and
empowered the audience to take action against gender-based violence. The
active participation of students through essay writing, elocution, and poster-
making further strengthened the impact of the campaign. By promoting
education and awareness, this programme took a significant step toward building
a safer and more equal society.



Mathematics Day, commemorating the birth anniversary of the
legendary mathematician Srinivasa Ramanujan, was celebrated in
our college under the guidance of L.V. Sivarami Reddy, Lecturer in
Mathematics. The event witnessed enthusiastic participation from
faculty members who delivered insightful talks and presentations on
Ramanujan's contributions to the field of mathematics. They
emphasized the importance of his work in inspiring future
mathematicians. The event served as a platform to appreciate and
promote the significance of mathematics in our lives, fostering a love
for the subject among students.





Freshers Day celebrations at our college, under the guidance of Principal Dr. M.
Ravi Kumar, were a grand success. The event featured an array of captivating
dance programs and mesmerizing song performances. The enthusiastic
participation of the students created an energetic and vibrant atmosphere. The
faculty members actively engaged with the students, sharing their expertise
and encouraging their talents. It was an unforgettable day filled with joy,
laughter, and a sense of camaraderie as the new batch of students were
warmly welcomed into the college community.


	Government Degree College
	NEWS LETTER
	Aids Day On 01/12/2022
	Freshers Day Celebrations On 30/12/2022
	Mathematics Day, commemorating the birth anniversa


